St Edward’s Primary School Newsletter

Children First 



                                  May 2017
Dear Parent/Carer, 
                               A huge congratulations go to the boys and girls of Primary 4 who received the Sacrament of First Holy Communion last weekend. The children were all a credit to both their families and our school community. The children of P6 and 7 will receive the Sacrament of Confirmation from Lord Bishop Toal this evening at 7pm. Please remember all of these children in your prayers.
New School Build

With the back gate on South Biggar Road now closed there are more children entitled to transport. At the end of the school day all buses for St Edward’s and Tollbrae arrive at the same time causing congestion at the bus bay. Health and Safety Officers from North Lanarkshire Council have advised us in order to relieve congestion and to ensure safe crossings for all children the smaller bus will drive into the school staff car park at 2.50pm. Children will be escorted safely on to the bus by school staff. Thank you for your continued support parking safely in surrounding areas.
DYW Week 15 – 19 th May 2017
Next week there will be a variety of activities and visitors sharing their experience of the world of work. On the Thursday evening from 6pm we will have an open evening for parents and children to attend to learn more about the skills we need for learning, life and work. Please join us if you can. This was a very worthwhile event last year. If you have volunteered to be involved in any way Mrs Livingstone will be in contact this week.
Primary 7

Our Primary 7 Leaver’s Mass and Presentation will take place on Wednesday 21st June at 1.30pm. Parent and family members are invited to attend. The children have voted and decided they would like to go to Gravit8 that evening. Further information about this will follow.
Primary 7 have their high school visits on Thursday 1st and Friday 2nd of June. On these dates children should make their own way to the high school. Lunch will be provided on both days with no charge. Children need to take their Young Scot Cards on both days. We will issue these the day before the visit. 
House Trips 
 On Thursday 8th June we have our trips planned to our House Cities. The children from Aberdeen have chosen a city of their choice to visit. The details are as follows:
Glasgow – travelling by bus and subway to Kelvingrove Museum and Park

Edinburgh – travelling by bus to Edinburgh Zoo

Stirling – travelling by bus to Stirling Castle and King’s Park

Dundee – travelling by bus to Camperdown Wildlife Centre and park

On this day children will return from outings at approximately 4.30pm. There is no cost for the trips as monies raised at Christmas Fayre will subsidise the trips. Children should bring a packed lunch or order a pack a snack from the school cafeteria. Children in receipt of free meal entitlement can order a pack a snack. Children may take some pocket money if you wish.

After school Clubs
There will be an additional multi sports club running on Wednesdays starting next week for P4-7 children. Consents forms are available from Mrs Hughes.
Partnership Working
We have a very committed Parent Council who are happy to raise any concerns, queries or issues you may have through the Parent Council Forum. In order to make this easier for all parents to have their say, our Parent Council have set up an email account. 

stedwardsparentcouncilairdrie@gmail.com
If you have any issues, concerns or good news stories you would like to share please email the above address.

St Andrew’s Hospice
 Primary 1 children will participating in the hospice Teddy Bear Picnic for St Andrew’s Hospice on the 25th of May. On this day children can bring their favourite teddy to school. Look out for a special bear coming home to visit over the next few weeks!
Primary 7 will join children from across North Lanarkshire at Strathclyde Park on 31st May for the annual Wear Yellow Walk for St Andrew’s Hospice.

London Trip 2018
A reminder the next instalment for the London trip is due by May 30th. This is a total of £150 that should have been paid to date. If you wish to check your balance please contact the school office.
Diary Dates
Drop In - Thursday 18th May  5 – 7pm

Ascension Thursday Mass – 25th May led by P.6

Holiday – Friday 26th May and Monday 29th May
Kind Regards,

Siobhan Egan               Head Teacher
